ADMINISTRATION FOR

CHILDREN &% FAMILIES

330 C Street, S.W., Washington DC 20201 | www.acf.hhs.gov

o SEEW e
g0 L
A ¥

JUN 28 7017

Mr. David Mandell, Acting Director
Oregon Department of Education
Early Learning Division

775 Summer Street NE

Salem, OR 97301

Dear Acting Director Mandell:

The Office of Child Care has completed its review of your background check
extension request, submitted on April 18, 2017. This letter is to inform you that
your request has been approved with an effective date of October 1, 2017 through
September 30, 2018.

The Child Care and Development Block Grant Act of 2014 gives the Secretary the
option to grant a State or Territory an extension of up to one fiscal year from
September 30, 2017 to meet the background check requirements, as long as the
State demonstrates a good faith effort to comply.

We look forward to our continued partnership in the administration of your Child Care and
Development Fund program. If you have any questions or need further assistance, please feel

free to contact Paul Noski, Child Care Program Manager in our Seattle Regional Office at
(206) 615-2609 or paul.noski@acf.hhs.gov.

Sincerely,

%Q r%

Ellen C. Wheatley, Ph.D.
Deputy Director
Office of Child Care

cc: Dawn Woods, Child Care Director, Early Learning Division, Oregon Department of
Education
Kelli Walker, Child Care Policy Manager, Early Learning Division, Oregon Department of
Education
Paul Noski, Regional Program Manager, Office of Child Care, Region 10
Agda Burchard, Program Specialist, Office of Child Care, Region 10
Valentina Ntim, Regional Liaison, Office of Child Care
Colleen Rathgeb, Acting Deputy Assistant Secretary of Early Childhood Development
Ann Linehan, Acting Director, Office of Head Start
Julianne Crevatin, Regional Program Manager, Office of Head Start, Region 10



